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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Nashoba Regional School Committee Accepts  
Resignation of Superintendent Brooke Clenchy 

Chairperson Praises Superintendent as “a transformational leader”  
 

BOLTON, Mass. (Feb. 3, 2021) – The Nashoba Regional School Committee voted to accept Nashoba 
Regional School District Superintendent Brooke Clenchy’s resignation, which was provided pursuant to Section 
9 of her employment contract.  In accordance with that contract, her resignation is scheduled to take effect at 
the end of the current academic year.   
 
During her nearly five-year tenure leading the district, Clenchy made critical investments in district facilities 
and infrastructure, spearheaded an effort to replace or overhaul the Nashoba Regional High School building, 
implemented free full-day kindergarten, and enhanced professional development initiatives for staff.  She has 
also overseen the district’s response to the COVID-19 pandemic, including remote learning initiatives to ensure 
the continuity of educational services during the public health crisis. 
 
“Superintendent Clenchy has been a transformational leader whose work has led to meaningful improvements 
to learning, district operations and the physical environment for our students and staff,” said Kathy Codianne, 
School Committee Chairperson.  “While we are disappointed to lose a leader with such energy and passion, we 
appreciate Brooke’s years of dedication and service to the students and families of Bolton, Lancaster and Stow, 
and her commitment to our mission to educate all students to their fullest potential in a safe, caring environment 
so that they may become critical, creative, reflective thinkers and positive contributors to the global 
community.”   
 
The Nashoba Regional School Committee is expected to initiate a professional search for Clenchy’s 
replacement and will be discussing that at its Feb. 10 meeting. 
 
Clenchy was appointed superintendent of the Nashoba Regional School District in August 2016, after serving as 
Senior Associate Commissioner of the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education and 
previously as superintendent in the Ashland and Winchendon school districts. 
 
“I am so grateful to the outstanding employees across the district, including principals and assistant principals, 
teachers, librarians, aides, administrative staff, custodians and so many others,” wrote Clenchy in her 
resignation letter.  “It takes a village, as the saying goes, and what a wonderful village we have in NRSD.” 
 
A copy of Clenchy’s letter of resignation is attached to this press release. 
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